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Hello fellow District 2-A1 Lions, 
 

I am hoping that we start seeing some cooler temperature soon and even more important 

some rain. 

This is clearly one of those years for the record books. We are now two months into this new 

Lions year, and I hope that you and your club are doing well. Hopefully your club is looking 

into some new service projects and adding some new members to help work them. I think of 

these new service projects bringing in new members like the whispered voice in the 1989 

Kevin Costner movie, Field of Dreams, “If you build it they will come”. Think of this as that 

“little whisper” in your head to promote new club projects and when you’re talking to your 

friends, family, and coworkers, ask them to join your club or help with a project. We are the 

ones that will need to make these changes in our clubs that will affect our communities and 

the world. As in our International President Dr. Patti Hill’s new slogan “Changing the World” 

and we can Change the World through our Service Projects by helping others. 

Our District meeting is coming up soon and we would like to have all our clubs represented at 

this meeting.  The meeting will be in Midland on Oct 13
th
 and 14

th
. The 13

th
 will be Bingo night 

and finger foods and then the general meeting and lunch on Saturday.  You can find the reg-

istration form in this newsletter or on our district website. Our hosts for the meeting will be the 

“Magnificent” Midland West Side Lions Club.  

At this meeting, we will have a special session on Club Service projects. We will have a few 

special presenters discussing actual service projects and then we want to hear about your 

club’s service project(s) or perhaps a future one that is planned for your community. This way 

we can all learn from each other and hear some new ideas and different approaches that we 

can take back and share with our clubs. You are a key person for this meeting, and I sure 

hope that you can come join us. We will have fun, eat some good food and learn some more 

ways to fulfil our Lions motto WE SERVE! 

Upcoming Events on the Lions Club Activity Calendar (see full calendar in this news-

letter) 

September- Encourage Peace - Get started with Peace Poster Contest kit and Peace 

Essay.  The last day to order the kit is Oct 1
st
. https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-

approach/youth/peace-poster 

October: October is World Sight Day- go to Lions International and see project ideas for 

Vision. https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-global-causes/vision 

November: World Diabetes Day is November 14
th
, go to Lions International and see pro-

ject ideas for diabetes. https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-global-causes/diabetes 

 

Changing the World, 

Lion Chris Maxwell 

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.com/
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ALERT 
Russell High 
902 E. 3rd Street 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-236-5512 
Rlynnhigh@gmail.com 

CHAPLAIN   
PDG Frank Berthold 
1212 Rita Circle  
San Angelo TX 76905 
Cell: 325-486-0038 
Email: fbert0038@aol.com 

DIABETES AWARENESS 
Nancy High 
902 E. 3rd Street 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-236-5460 
nncyhigh@yahoo.com 

DIRECTORY 
Chris Maxwell 
408 CR 109 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-665-0127 
Work: 325-235-4276 
Email: cmax-
well@eljentechnology.com 

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR 
Ben Barkley 
1504 Crescent Dr. 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Ph: 325-235-9150 
Email: bbar-
kley104613@tstc.edu  

DISTRICT CONVENTION 
Chris Maxwell, Robert 
Moore 

DISTRICT INFORMATION 
TECHNOLOGY 
Wynn Alston 
1354 Tres Rios Dr 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Home: 325-651-4102 
Email: kwal-
ston@verizon.net 

  

DISTRICT PEACE POSTER 

CONTEST 

Crystal Rea 
1006 E. 14th St 
Sweetwater Tx  79956 
Cell: 325-242-2149 
Crys-
tal_rea2010@yahoo.com 

MISSION 1.5  CHALLENGE ACCEPTED! 

Lions International wants to grow our association by the year 2026-2027 to 1.5 million Lions 

and that will be serving at least 1 billion people.  By increasing our membership, we can 

serve more people, grow our clubs, build new clubs, and really show everyone why Lions 

matter. Ask someone to join your club TODAY! 

DG Continued 

mailto:Rlynnhigh@gmail.com
mailto:fbert0038@aol.com
mailto:nncyhigh@yahoo.com
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
mailto:bbarkley104613@tstc.edu
mailto:bbarkley104613@tstc.edu
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:Crystal_rea2010@yahoo.com
mailto:Crystal_rea2010@yahoo.com
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DISTRICT PUBLIC RELATIONS & 
LIONS INFORMATION 
Donald McConnell 
307 Thomas Street 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-413-3935 
Home: 432-520-5651 

DISTRICT YOUTH CAMP and 
EXCHANGE 
Mark Singh 
Midland TX 79707-9108 
Home: 432-694-5424 
Email: 
mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

ELECTION MANAGER 
PDG Joyce Downie 
115 Churchill Blvd 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Ph: 325-651-8894 
Email: joyced2@suddenlink.net 

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP TRAINING 
(GLT)- EAST 
IPDG Carole Anne Brown 
PO Box 623 
San Angelo TX  76902 
Cell: 325-340-8652 
Email: Carolecb9@gmail.com 

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP TRAINING 
(GLT)- WEST 
Felis Subia 
4018 Monty Dr 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-3452 
Email: felissubia@yahoo.com 

GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM 
(GMT) 
PDG Dave Richison 
104 River Ranch Road 
Kingsland TX 78639 
Cell: 325-388-2091 
Email: daverichison@gmail.com 

GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP AP-
PROACH 
(GMA- Champion) 
PDG Keith Perrine 
4912 Mariner Terrace 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 432-656-3252 
Email: 
keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

Youth Exchange Student Landen Dickens 

mailto:mmsingh@suddenlink.net
mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.net
mailto:Carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:felissubia@yahoo.com
mailto:daverichison@gmail.com
mailto:keith.perrine@hotmail.com


Global Service Team (GST) 
PDG Armando Subia Sr. 
4018 Monty Drive 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-2267 
Home: 432-694-3861 
Email: a_subia49@yahoo.com 

HISTORIAN 
Donna Dugger 
1908 Nolan 
Big Spring TX  79720 
donna_d7075@att.net 

LIONS CLUB INT’L FOUNDATION 
SVDG Helen Wilde 
3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo TX 76904 
Cell: 325-277-4758 
Email: hfsofge53@gmail.com 

LEADER DOG FOR THE BLIND 
PDG Glenn Shepard 
1510 FM 2887 
Ballinger TX 76821 
Cell: 432-770-1137 

Email: Blue.wave@yahoo.com 

LONG RANGE PLANNING 
PDG Keith Perrine 
4912 Mariner Terrace 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 432-656-3252 
Email: keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Donald McConnell 
307 Thomas Street 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-413-3935 
Home: 432-520-5651 
Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR YOUTH 
Crystal Rea 

1006 E. 14th St 

Sweetwater Tx  79956 

Cell: 325-242-2149 

Crystal_rea2010@yahoo.com 

PARLIMENTARIAN 
PCC Tom Blase Sr. 
40 Antelope Trail 
Kerrville TX 78028 
Cell: 325-315-7060 
Email: tomblasesr@gmail.com 
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Youth Exchange Student Landen Dickens Continued 
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TAIL TWISTER 
Kathy McConnell 
307 Thomas Street 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-638-1070 
Home: 432-520-5651 
Email: katmc307@aol.com 

TEXAS LIONS CAMP DIRECTOR 
(EAST) 
PDG Joel Kuykendall 
PO Box 102 
Pontotoc TX 76869 
Cell: 325-218-2512 
Southwest-
ernlion2011@gmail.com 

TEXAS LIONS CAMP DIRECTOR 
(WEST) 
Donald McConnell 
307 Thomas Street 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-413-3935 
Home: 432-520-5651 
Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

TEXAS LIONS EYEGLASS RECY-
CLING CENTER (TLERC) 
PDG Armando Subia Sr. 
4018 Monty Drive 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-2267 
Home: 432-694-3861 
Email: a_subia49@yahoo.com 

TEXAS LIONS FOUNDATION 
PDG Keith Perrine 
4912 Mariner Terrace 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 432-656-3252 
Email: 
keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

WEBMASTER 
Wynn Alston 
1354 Tres Rios Dr 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 325-651-4102 
Email: kwalston@verizon.net 

VISION SCREENING DIRECTOR 
Sandra Freeman 
Box 361 
Carlsbad TX 76934-0361 
Home: 325-465-8870 
Cell: 325-650-5903 
Email:  sdrrf@aol.com 

Lions Youth Exchange Trip to Belgium by Ezekiel Bajomo 

“Avancez s'il vous plait!” 

After 16 hours of grueling travel from Midland, Texas, these 

were the first words that greeted me in Brussels, Belgium, as I wearily 

advanced through customs.. Using my limited grasp of the French lan-

guage that I gained through Duolingo, I successfully navigated through 

the dominantly Francophone airport. Soon after, I was warmly greeted 

by the Deviaene family– the first hosts to welcome me to the foreign 

country, marking the beginning of my exciting journey. 

After exchanging pleasantries, I dove right into my cultural im-

mersion by trying flavorful cuisine, exploring beautiful landscapes, and 

surveying extravagant architecture. I particularly enjoyed walking the 

medieval streets of the city of Tournai with Rishi, another exchange stu-

dent from India, and his host siblings. We spent the rest of the week 

sunbathing on Knokke Beach and visiting neighboring European tourist 

attractions like the Eiffel Tower, The Louvre, and Arc de Triomphe in 

Paris, France. These experiences taught me how to slow down and live 

in the moment, especially in a time when everything is fast-paced and 

hectic. 

My second week in Belgium was spent with the gracious Boxus 

family. Together,  we first traversed the self-proclaimed “smallest city 

in the world,” Durbuy, where we enjoyed delicious Belgian waffles and 

strolled along the river. Next, I was able to witness an award ceremony 

for my host sister at the University of Liege, the premier university for 

engineering in the nation. Later that day, I was given a short tour of the 

modern university’s facilities and dormitories. It was exceptionally en-

lightening to see the various similarities and differences between Bel-

gian and American universities. While the infrastructure of both coun-

tries’ universities is wholly the same, the process of getting accepted 

into one is vastly different. For Belgian universities, all it takes is an ex-

ceptional result on a singular exam, while American schools are holistic 

and weigh many factors about an applicant. 

 

Youth Exchange Student Ezekiel Bajomo 

mailto:katmc307@aol.com
mailto:Southwesternlion2011@gmail.com
mailto:Southwesternlion2011@gmail.com
mailto:a_subia49@yahoo.com
mailto:keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:sdrrg@aol.com
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DISTRICT 2-A1 CABINET OF-
FICERS 
(Positions are Non-Voting) 

GMA-Champion /Advisor 
PDG Keith Perrine 
4912 Mariner Terrace 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 325-656-3252 
Email: 
keith.perrine@hotmail.com  

Global Leadership Team  
GLT Co-Director WEST 
Felis Subia 
4018 Monty Dr 
San Angelo TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-3452 
Email: felissubia@yahoo.com 

Global Service Team 
GST Director 
PDG Armando Subia 
4018 Monty Dr 
San Angelo TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-2267 
Email: a_subia49@yahoo.com 

Global Membership Team 
GMT Director 
PDG Dave Richison 
104 River Ranch Road 
Kingsland TX 78639 
Cell: 325-388-2091 
Email: daverichi-
son@gmail.com 

Global Leadership Team 
GLT Co-Director EAST 
IPDG Carole Anne Brown 
PO Box 623 
San Angelo TX 79702 
Cell: 432-340-8652 
Email: carolecb9@gmail.com 

LCIF Coordinator 
SVDG Helen Wilde 
3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo TX 76904 
Cell: 325-277-4758 
Email: hfsofge53@gmail.com 

After the week concluded, it was now time to spend my final 2 weeks at 

camp in Beersel, Belgium, with 33 other international students from 19 

different countries. Some highlights from the camp included celebrating 

Belgian Independence Day (July 21st) in Brussels, attending the Gentse 

Feesten (Ghent Music Festival), and hosting a Charity Day with kids from 

a local foster home. Even with our differences in language, culture, and 

tradition, our camp quickly became a tight-knit group with a very strong 

rapport. I learned of the influential value of friendships and gained the 

ability to foster relationships with people from different walks of life and 

countries. While borders and seas separate us,  our shared moments of 

laughter, understanding, and compassion demonstrate that our common 

humanity united us in ways that transcend geographical boundaries. As 

we bid each other farewell, I carried with me not only memories and 

souvenirs from this life-changing trip but also a profound realization that 

our bonds were a testament to the potential for harmony in our diverse 

world.  

 

Youth Exchange Student Exekiel Bajomo continued 
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District Governor 
Chris Maxwell 
408 CR 109 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-665-0127 
cmaxsweet65@gmail.com  

IPDG 
Carole Anne Brown 
PO Box 623 
San Angelo TX 79702 
Cell: 325-340-8652 
carolecb9@gmail.com  

1st VDG 
Marianne Stevenson 
3573 CR 133 
Colorado City TX 
79512 
Cell: 509-991-6776 
Msc4446@yahoo.com  

2nd VDG 
Helen Wilde 
3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo TX 76904 
Cell: 325-277-4758 
Hfsofge53@gmail.com  

District 2-A1 Secretary 
Robert Moore 
4 Vista Ct 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-721-4885 
Bob-
white1826@gmail.com  

District 2-A1 Treasurer 
Nancy High 
PO Box 543 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-236-5460 
nncyhigh@yahoo.com  

Club News   

A special presentation at the Mason Lions Club by the two past District Governors of the club  today. Our meeting 
bell, which is getting along in years was accidentally damaged by another group using the venue where we meet. 
The logo is completely missing and the bell, what is left of it, is being held together entirely by gravity. 

So Past District Governor John Gammill and Past District Governor Joel Kuykendall decided to purchase a new 
bell and present it to our club in gratitude for supporting them during their governor years. 

The following inscription was engraved on it: 

To the Mason Lions Club 

Thank you for your support 

PDG John Gammill 2014 - 2015 

PDG Joel Kukendall 2021-2022 

              We serve 

DG Joel presented it to PDG John who is also Club President this year. 

Mason Lions Club 
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Zone 1 Chairperson 
Julio Castillo 
418 W Pine Ave 
Midland TX 79705 
Cell: 325-518-9175 
castillorx@gmail.com  

Zone 2 Chairperson 
Mike Nichols 
2008 Mattie Woods St 
Colorado City TX 79512 
Cell: 325-242-3189 
M_Nichols_music53@
yahoo.com  

Zone 3 Chairperson 
Larry Melton 
PO Box 84 
Ballinger TX 76821 
Home: 325-365-3296 
Lmlt5@aol.com  

Zone 4 Chairperson 
PDG Dave Richison 
(Interim) 
104 River Ranch Rd 
Kingsland TX 78639 
Home/Cell: 325-388-2091 
daverichison@gmail.com  

Zone 5 Chairperson 
PDG Glenn Shepard 
(Interim)  
1510 FM 2887 
Ballinger TX 76821 
Home/Cell: 432-770-1137 
Blue.wave@yahoo.com  

Zone 6 Chairperson 
Otilia Sanchez 
1315 Coke St 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 512-699-4585 
albertofthepines@gmail.com  

Club News Continued  

Midland Tall City is hosting their 46th Annueal Shopping Spree, please support them by contacting  

 Lion William Merritt 432-699-4170 

Midland Tall City Lions Club 

Midland West Side Lions Club 

Bingo at Manor Park  
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   Texas Lions Camp – Where Dreams Come True             

TLC a place on a hill 

Where “All Can Do”, 

A magical place 

Where my dreams come true! 

 

This is the poem from a young camper. She wrote it as a Lion was driving her home from camp many years 

ago and sent it back to her counselor. I saw the counselor sitting on a bench reading the letter with tears in her 

eyes and she shared it with me. There’s more to that story, which I’ll share with you when I come to your Dis-

trict, which I hope to do this year at some point; but just as it did for this counselor, these 18 little words help 

us remember why we do what we do at TLC when we get bogged down in meetings, fundraising and all we 

have to do to make sure these kids’ dreams do come true. 
 

I want to thank all of you – the Lions of Texas – for giving me the honor of serving as your Chairman for our 

camp this year. At our board meeting on August 5th, I challenged your District TLC Team (the 4 Camp Direc-

tors from your District – your District Governor, Immediate Past District Governor, and your 2 elected Direc-

tors) to accomplish 3 special things for TLC in this our 75th Anniversary year.  
 

With COVID basically over as a pandemic, we finally had kids back on campus as a group, but there weren’t 

nearly enough of them. So, the 1st challenge is to increase the campers you send in 2024 over what you sent in 

2023 from your club. As the year goes on, I will try to give you some new ideas on recruiting campers in this 

era of privacy and, sadly, fear. Because of all the horrible things going on in our world, parents are reluctant to 

send their kids to a place they have never been, but it can be done. 
 

The 2nd challenge, which I’m sure you’ll hear more about from your District TLC Team in your District meet-

ings and Governor’s newsletters, is for your District to do some special District-wide project, as a birthday pre-

sent for TLC. Think outside the box, have some fun and promote the Texas Lions Camp, the hidden gem of 

Texas Lionism. 
 

The 3rd challenge is to get on board with our “Sign Up, Step Up, Catch Up” Century Club campaign, which 

your Governor has been working on with his entire MD2 State Council since he became a 2nd Vice-Governor. 

If you have personally been putting off joining, now’s the time to start. I don’t deny it, I personal procrastinat-

ed for 30 years, thinking $10/mo. would just about kill me; guess what? It didn’t and I also discovered after a 

couple of years it didn’t kill me to step up another level. (I’ve asked your newsletter editor to include the cam-

paign flyer and Century Club form in this newsletter.) 
 

Your District TLC Team has to have your help if your District is to meet these challenges. I personally hope to 

help give you the information you need to meet these challenges and others that we face at TLC in future 

newsletters.  
 

Our new International President’s theme (Patti Hill) is “Changing the World”.  Every time you help send a 

child to TLC you do just that. You change their world by making their dreams come true, which gives them a 

new confidence to go forward to make even bigger dreams come true as they grow into adults.    I challenge 

you to go make that TLC magic happen for some children this year. 
 

Lion Tom Blase, Chairman of the Board, Texas Lions Camp 



Texas Lions Camp 
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Texas Lions Camp 
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Sight Preservation Chairperson 
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The District needs your support for 2023-2024.   

Please help support the District Governor Team, District 2-A1, and a chance to give your club 

some exposure by advertising in the 2023-2024 District publications (Website and Newsletter). 

We need your support more than ever! 

Please mail or email this information to the following 

Lion Nancy High 

P.O. Box 545 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Email: nncyhigh@yahoo.com 

Cell Ph: 325-236-5460 

mailto:NNCYhigh@yahoo.com
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Llano Lions Club 
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Midland Tall City 



August 2023                                                              We Serve                                                                  Page 19                                                         

Sweetwater Car Show 2024 
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Sweetwater Car Show 2024 


